


 
328 Ophelia St. ◦ Pittsburgh, PA 15213 ◦ 412-260-1922 

 
 

 

November 30, 2020 

 

Dear Members of the Naming Commission, 

At the regular monthly meeting of the Oakcliffe Community Organization, held by Zoom on 
Thursday, November 12, 2020, a vote was taken to request a name change for the Niagara Parklet.  
The Niagara Parklet is at the corner of Niagara Street and Craft Avenue in the South Oakland 
neighborhood of Oakcliffe. The vote to change the name to the OAKCLIFFE COMMUNITY 
PLAYGROUND was unanimous.  

The Oakcliffe Community Organization has two reasons for this requested name change.  Oakcliffe 
used to have two playgrounds but the one at the Lawn and Ophelia Parklet is slated to become a 
PWSA Stormwater management area and is no longer a playground so our neighborhood now has 
just this one playground.  The newly redesigned space at Niagara and Craft is truly a playground; 
“parklet” is ambiguous and “playground” better describes it.  We wanted Oakcliffe in the name as we 
continue to let people know where our corner of Oakland is.   

On behalf of the Oakcliffe Community Organization I am asking the Naming Commission to grant a 
request for the name change to the OAKCLIFFE COMMUNITY PLAYGROUND.   

Thank you for this consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

Elena Zaitsoff 

Vice President, Oakcliffe Community Organization 
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      November 30, 2020 

City of Pittsburgh Naming Commission 
John P. Robin Civic Building  
200 Ross Street 
Pittsburgh, PA 15219 
 
Dear Members of the Naming Commission, 
 
 I am writing in full support of the Oakcliffe Community Organization’s proposed renaming of the 
recently renovated Niagara Parklet to the Oakcliffe Community Playground to be considered by the Naming 
Commission during their hearing on January 4, 2021.  
 
 Thank you in advance for your consideration of this proposed renaming. Should you need additional 
information, please contact me.  
 
      Sincerely, 

      Thomas C Paulin 
      Thomas C Paulin 
      Superintendent of Parks 

 
 
 
 



 

 
December 3​rd​, 2020 

 

City of Pittsburgh Naming Commission 

200 Ross Street 

Pittsburgh, PA 15219 

 

 

RE: Support for Renaming of the Niagara Street Parklet to Oakcliffe Community Playground  

 

Dear Honorable Members of the Pittsburgh Naming Commission, 

 

It is with great pleasure that I offer my support for the Niagara Parklet between Niagara Street 

and Craft Avenue to be renamed Oakcliffe Community Playground.  

 

Due to the change of the Lawn and Ophelia from a park to a stormwater mitigation site, the 

Niagara Parklet will be the sole park in the community of Oakcliffe. Therefore, it makes perfect 

sense that it bears a name of the community that will enjoy it. Additionally, this will help create 

visibility and awareness of the proud section of Oakland that is Oakcliffe.  

 

This change of name has the support of myself, as well as the support of the Oakcliffe 

Community Association, and most importantly the support of the residents of the Oakcliffe. The 

name Oakcliffe Community Playground has my complete support.  

 

Please do not hesitate to reach me if you have any questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Councilman Bruce A. Kraus 

City of Pittsburgh 
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